MVCC PA Executive Board

Minutes

                  October 18, 2002

Approved 12/7/02

Present: Pres. Ellis Searles, Present: Present: Pres. Ellis Searles, Marie Czarnecki, Mike Donaruma, Sam Drogo, Art Friedberg, Gene Militello, Bill Perrotti, Luther Riedel, Dennis Rahn, Mike Sewall. Also present: newsletter editor Cynthia Villanti, Lap team member Beverly Quist.

1. President’s Report


a. Twelve PA members will attend the Community College Conference 11/15-16.

b. Mike Donaruma and Paul Halko will attend the NYSUT Benefits Conference in Albany 11/2-3.

c. Pres. Searles has been reappointed to the NY Higher Ed. Council

d. Carm Lomeo will attend the Regional Ed. Conference on 11/15.

e. Mike Sewall, Bill Perrotti and Pres. Searles attended the CNY Labor Council United Way Kick Off. President Searles signed a joint letter encouraging participation in the United Way campaign with AMVA President Bob Jubenville and President Schafer.

f. Mike Sewall, Mike Donaruma, and Pres. Searles attended a Meet the Candidates Breakfast for Dave Townsend and Roann Destito. The PA offered to help with phone banks. NYSUT buys tickets for any political events we attend.

g. There has been an attempt to organize Walmart. The AFL-CIO realizes Walmart is too big to boycott. It recommends that customers indicate to workers that they support unionizing.

h. NYSUT bought tickets for a table and a half at the Oneida Co. Work Force Investment Board. President Searles attended. David Mathis was there. President Searles and he discussed a dinner/dialogue meeting between the MVCC board of Trustees and the PA Executive Board.

i. Divine Brothers is still on strike. There will be picketing prior to the next scheduled negotiations at the Holiday Inn on 10/22 at 9 a.m.

j. Beverly Quist reported that she and Margaret Riley are attending the 9-week Union/Community Counselor Training Program on social agencies in the area. The series is providing a wide variety of valuable information and materials. The information can be summarized in PAnorama. Gene Millitelo suggested collecting the materials on a shelf in the library for easy access.

k. The College Senate proposed opening the faculty parking lot after a certain time of day. However, if students fill up the lot, then we will have a contractual problem. Per the contract, the College must provide parking, so it needs to come up with a solution; the PA will assess if it violates the contract.

l. Pres. Searles, Bill Perrotti, and Cynthia Villanti attended a fund raiser for County Executive Ralph Eannace, who was very positive about the budget.

m. At an MVCC Board meeting, Pres. Schafer acknowledged the role of the PA in obtaining increased funding from the county. However, he did not mention the PA role in his e-mail to allusers.

2. Committee Reports 

a. Grievance Report, Chair Dennis Rahn reporting

At Step 1

· A faculty member taught three sections and was paid for only one because enrollment was small.

· There is an issue regarding the penalty for discipline in a violation of article 7.3. The PA feels the penalty of 3 weeks suspension without pay is too harsh and will exacerbate the problem.

b. Internal Communications, Chair Art Friedberg reporting:

· Ballots for the contract vote are in the mail. Mike Donaruma will prepare the lists of eligible voters.

· Cynthia Villanti prepared the scholarship brochure, and Pres. Searles sent an e-mail announcement to allstudents.

c. Treasurer’s report, Treasure Mike Donaruma reporting:

· The September billing has gone to NYSUT. There are 3 long-time agency fee payers and 4 term appointments who have not signed up.

· We received a 10% check for the LAP grant for $2700.

· The audit response is 99% complete.

d. Political Action, Chair Mike Sewall reporting:

· The committee will interview the Oneida county clerk candidates, make an endorsement, and make that public.

· The PA will invite the Oneida Co. Legislators to attend the MVCC women’s and men’s basketball games on Dec. 12. There will be a reception between games.

· The PA will continue the Educators Meet Legislators program.

3. New Business

The LAP team is meeting weekly. Plans are being made for the Monster Mash kick-off party for 10/28 from 5-7 in the Board Room. There will be food and prizes.

Meeting adjourned.






Respectfully submitted,










Marie Czarnecki, secretary

